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St. Michael’s and St. Bernadette’s Parish Pastoral Council
Meeting Minutes
	Meeting:
	31

	Date & Time:
	15th August 2016 (7.30pm)

	Location:
	Lourdes Room, St. Bernadette’s


	Attendees:
	

	Christine Duffin (CD)  Chair
	Alison Taylor (AT)

	Father Chris Lough (FrC)
	Daniel To (DT)

	Paula Browne (PB)
	Mary Clerkin(MC)

	Catherine Davies (CMD)
	Sue McAvady (SMc) Vice Chair

	Nicol Connaughton (NC)
	Winifred Dunn (WD)

	Andrew Nuttall (AN)
	Father Michael Deas (MD)

	
	

	Apologies
	

	Maura Green(MG) Secretary
	Alexandra Gilmore (AG)

	Jane Reynolds (JR)
	Jenni Byrne (JB) Secretary

	Tony Smith (TS)
	Mark McLear (MM)

	Kerry Winter (KW)
	

	
	

	Non attendees
	

	John Mallon (JM)
	Brian Connor (BC)


Minutes
1.   Apologies for Absence 


Maura Green
  Jane Reynolds   Tony Smith   Alexandra Gilmore   Jenni Byrne
   
2.   Initial Prayers

  The opening prayer was led by AT.
3.     Minutes of Meeting 30 held on the 4th July 2016

The minutes of meeting 30 were considered and agreed as an accurate record.  It was agreed that the actions would be revisited at the next meeting.  Hard copies of these minutes will now be placed in both church porches and a soft copy will be placed on the Parish website. 


Action:  PPC Secretary to distribute hard and soft copies of approved minutes. 
(JB)
4. Matters arising 
4.1 Parish Website Development –

FrC updated that a communications meeting had met last week attended by 4 people.  Facebook and twitter updates are now coming through from the newsletter. Also anything tweeted now appears on Facebook. A review of the website was considered with the following amends to be made:

- New front page with a welcome that says something about the Parish.
- Parish history to be edited. It was identified that someone needs to update St Bernadette’s parish history.
- Family group’s page needs updating.
- Parish centre contact details need to be made more easily identifiable.
- Section on baptism and weddings to be added.
- Youth Group (which is still being established) page to be added.
- Journey in Faith and RCIA sections to be added.
- Social outreach section to be added including SVP, over 60’s, foodbank, AA, refugees etc

- Appeal for people to send photos of parish events to use on the website.
4.2 Jubilee Year of Mercy: - Update on All-night vigil 
FrC confirmed that the date for the vigil had been moved to 11th November and that planning needs to start in September. A group is to be formed to take the planning forward. KW, NC and other parish members had previously met and expressed an interest in taking this forward.

NC commented that this should be aimed at more than the youth of the parish which would broaden its appeal. It was agreed the intention should be that this was aimed at all parishoners.

The vigil was to include among other things: silent prayer, exposition, chance to discuss and reflect. The vigil will finish with early morning mass and breakfast. The venue will be St Michaels church with options for artwork in the Archangel room. Musicians would also be needed.

Action: Group to meet beginning of September and update FrC on his return 

Action: NC to include article in the newsletter asking for group members and contact those who had previously met. Musicians would also be needed.

4.3 Update on any Outreach meetings. 
MC updated that there was a plan to advertise in the bulletin to find out the interest from the parish, what they would like to see, what is around the area and see the appetite.

Action: MC to follow this up in early September.

4.4 Plan for Advent Reflection 
PB confirmed the planned date was 3rd December and had confirmed this date with Sr Catherine.
4.4 Reorganisation of Parishes within the Diocese 
CD/PB confirmed letter had been sent to the Bishop and a response received. Copies of both were shared at the meeting.
4.5 Parish Pilgrimage 
PB confirmed a letter of thanks had been sent to Schoenstatt and St.Saviour’s expressing an interest to do it again and that the parish would keep in touch.
4.6 Exposition on Friday mornings at St. Michaels
WD to arrange canvas of parishoners for interest and separate process for volunteers. A willing key holder would be required and it would always need 2-3 volunteers at all times. Fr Andrew had suggested a flyer was handed out with quotes explaining what an exposition consisted of with examples. A couple of people outside had expressed an interest in joining a focus group.

Action: WD to arrange canvas of parishoners for interest and a separate process for volunteers.  
4.7 Steering group re loneliness in the community 

A request had been received for support of loneliness in the community. FrC confirmed he would respond to the request with available support groups in the parish
5. Crafty Christingle/knitted cribs

A date of 18th December was agreed with the event to be held at St Michaels hall. More volunteers, knitted figures and patterns were required.

Action: AT to check availability of St Michaels hall 2-7pm

6. Any new matter raised via suggestion boxes


6.1 Homeless salvation army/ night shelter project - SMc explained that a letter had been received regarding request for establishment of a homeless salvation army/ night shelter project in the parish. The request asked for the opportunity to discuss and establish one in the parish. It was agreed that due to its nature this request needed to be directed through Caritas and that Fr Andrew may have more information if needed for the requester.

Action: SMc to respond to the letter explaining that the Pastoral council suggests that Caritas is contacted in the first instance

6.2 Contact details - AT requested that updated contact details of all Pastoral council members is circulated to each council member.

Action: MG/JB to circulate updated contact details of all Pastoral council members to each council member.

7.   Date of next meeting was confirmed as 26th September 2016    
8.   Closing Prayers 
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